
Glasgow City Health and Social Care Partnership ward update noted.  
 
12 There was submitted and noted a report by Alex Durke, Glasgow City Health 
and Social Care Partnership (GCHSCP) providing an update regarding the Whole 
Family Wellbeing Fund (WFWF), advising that 
 
(1) the Scottish Government’s £500m WFWF was established in 2021/22 to 

transform the way that family support was delivered and that those funds were 
being invested to ensure that families could access seamless, person-
centered, holistic support wrapped around their individual needs;  

 
(2) the primary care division secured WFWF funds for a pilot programme 

wrapped around general practice and that Glasgow successfully submitted a 
proposal for this, utilising investment secured till March 2026; and 
 

(3) a programme Steering Group met monthly to oversee the development of the 
programme and had representation from General Practice, GCHSCP 
services, GCVS, Glasgow Life, Glasgow City Council, Glasgow University (the 
evaluating body) and was attended by colleagues from the Primary Care 
division of Scottish Government. 

 
After consideration, the Partnership  
 
(a) noted the report; and  
 
(b) that a copy of the Whole Family Wellbeing Fund report would be circulated to 
 the Partnership.  

 
 


